WELLINGTON COMMUNITY FIRE DISTRICT

BOARD MINUTES

November 4, 2020
REGULAR MEETING 
I.  Pledge of Allegiance 7:00 p.m.
II.  Call to Order by Fred Pitts-President
Roll Call:  The following members were present:

Brighton Craig Norton


Wellington Gene Hartman 
Huntington Walter Rollin


Wellington Fred Pitts 
Penfield Eric Flynn



Pittsfield Mark Diedrick 


Others Present:




Chief Wetherbee
A/C Pitts
Meyers







FO Pfeiffer

S. Poling
  III.
 Approval of Minutes:

Motion made by Eric Flynn, 2nd by Walter Rollin to approve the minutes of the previous meetings. Vote was taken; unanimous.
   IV.
 Approval of Financial Report:
Motion made by Mark Diedrick, 2nd by Eric Flynn to approve Fund Status report as of October 31, 2020, as presented. Vote was taken; motion carried with all voting “aye”.  Bank statement on table for signatures matches.
   V.
 Approval of Expenses:
 Motion was made by Mark Diedrick, 2nd by Gene Hartman to approve expenses for November 2020. Which includes payment #4 to Star.  Vote was taken; motion carried unanimously. Chief Wetherbee explained some of the expenses. 
VI. Department Report: 
Chief Wetherbee went over his monthly report which is included in packets. 
         Any questions or need more details please feel free to see any officer.
VII. Committee Reports:
Finance- A total of receipts for October were $850.77.
House Numbering- 4
Personnel- Craig Norton was introduced as the new named representative for Brighton Township.  A motion was set forth by Mark Deidrick, seconded by Walter Rollin to approve Ken Knapp to the Health and Safety position as of November 1, 2020 at an annual rate of $600 divided among his pay each month.  Chief identified that this was a needed position and this would greatly benefit the department.  All in favor. A motion was set forth by Walter Rollin, seconded by Gene Hartman to accept the resignation of Jolene Mahek as of October 20, 2020.  All in favor. A motion was set forth by Eric Flynn, seconded by Mark Deidrick to hire Sarah Poling as the Fiscal Officer as of November 1, 2020.  Chief reported that two candidates were interviewed, and both were very good candidates for the position. All in favor. A motion was set forth by Mark Deidrick, seconded by Walter Rollin to retain Vanya Pfeiffer as a consultant as needed at a rate of $25.00 per hour.  All in favor. Chief requested executive session after new business to discuss personnel.
VIII.  Old Business: Chief reported that he would not be perusing the FEMA Covid grant due there not being a need with the opportunities of the Townships in the District being able and willing to sub-grant their funds.  Chief reported that the FEMA grant submitted for the radios was denied.  The AFG grant will be reapplied for at no cost to the District as agreed upon by the grant writer.  Chief reported on CARES Act sub-granting, and thanked the Brighton Township for working with him and all of the Townships for offering sub-granting of their funds.  Chief gave an update on the expansion process, changes and provided a packet.  A motion was set forth by Mark Deidrick, seconded by Walter Rollin to approve change order #2 for the building project. All in favor.  It was identified that a Loan with Farmer’s Savings Bank will need to move forward soon as discussed to finish the project. A motion was set forth by Mark Deidrick, seconded by Eric Flynn to approve the Bi-Laws.  Chief reported that this was the final that he had been working on and consulting with legal counsel, Meyers.  A roll call vote was taken: Norton, yes; Rollin, yes; Flynn, yes; Diedrick, yes; Pitts, yes; Hartman, yes.  Motion passed.
IX. New Business:  Chief Wetherbee announced that the Annual Fish Fry for the Department Members would be postponed, due to the pandemic.  Also, that the Family Christmas Party would mostly likely be cancelled for this year. 
Chief requested an executive session to discuss personnel issues.   Motion made by Eric Flynn, 2nd by Mark Diedrick to go into executive session at 8:11pm.  Roll call was taken; Norton-yes, Rollin-yes, Flynn-yes, Diedrick-yes, Pitts-yes and Hartman-yes. .   Motion made by Mark Deidrick, 2nd by Walter Rollin to return to regular session at 9:20pm.  Roll call was taken; Norton-yes, Rollin-yes, Flynn-yes, Diedrick-yes, Pitts-yes and Hartman-yes. A motion was set forth by Mark Deidrick, seconded by Eric Flynn to pay the incoming Fiscal Officer $14,500 annually, to be reviewed annually. All in favor.  Chief reported that he checked about the Fiscal Officer bond with VFIS and the Fiscal Officer is covered, and it is an unnamed bond.
X. Adjourn:  Motion made by Walter Rollin, 2nd by Gene Hartman to adjourn at 9:28pm.  Vote was taken; motion carried with all voting “aye”.
             Next meeting is Wednesday December 2, 2020 @ 7 pm.
President_______________




Fiscal Officer__________________
Approved 12/2/2020
